CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 6th November, 2000.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton, J. Spink and A. Westwood



D. Hunter also attended

Councillors Hinds and Merry also attended for the item on Part 3 reports

· Alan Westwood reported on a meeting he had held  with Ken Horton and Messrs. Keeling and Cunningham from the Manchester Evening News into allegations made regarding the Oracle Computer Contract.

That Alan Westwood prepare for Councillor Antrobus (a) a draft note for circulation to all Members of the Council on the allegations and the facts, (b) a detailed breakdown of the financial position of the contract and the question of future licences and (c) send a copy of the note referred to in (a) above to Oracle.

· Ken Horton referred to an article which had appeared in a recent edition of Computer Weekly entitled “Union to fight Outsourcing”

· Seminar Finance Green Paper – AGREED that the Seminar now be held at 2.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 21st November, 2000.

· B.F.I. to commence in early February, 2000 – Alan Westwood to give a presentation to Finance and Housing Staff in January. Top and tail the presentation for Members K. Clare to check to see if any Member training dates booked for January.

· Alan Westwood to investigate our current procedure concerning the following matter raised by Councillor Sue Miller:-

“What else can we do to ensure that prospective tenants to the private sector 

do not take up a tenancy where the rent is one which the rent officer considers too high and consequently benefit is not paid at the rate which the claimant expects causing hardship ?

· Central Purchasing one or two minor problems – very few orders received for  processing so far

· Web Master interviews held last Friday appointment made but successful candidate then withdrew post will be re-advertised.

· Corporate Services web page need to change front end to make it more accessible

· Alan Eastwood to provide Councillor Antrobus with a brief note on the legality of a link from the Council’s web site to one giving “political information” – possible link page for every political party

· Communicating decisions – Alan Eastwood to prepare a note for Alan Westwood to raise at directors meeting. Directors to be informed that:-

· Decision notices will be returned if committee services staff can either not read them or understand them

· Each decision notice should contain the executive summary of the report to which it relates

· The executive summary should be concise and encapsulate the full meaning of the report

· If a decision notice does not contain the executive summary an indication to that effect will appear on the Council papers

· Access to Information – Cabinet and Committee Reports – AGREED that there be no part three items that in the case of the Cabinet  any items that are for discussion only will be dealt with after the close of the Cabinet meeting at “Cabinet Discussion”

· Council Diary – Access by Netscape Users – still approximately 400 users on Netscape – no action to be taken at present time to convert them to Outlook which would require the purchase of additional licences.

· Amendment to establishment – Registrars of Births, Deaths and Marriages – APPROVED :-

· Regrade and redesignate post of Additional Registrar (Reg. Grade scp 16-19) to Additional Registrar / Deputy Superintendent Registrar (Reg. Grade scp 16-22)

· One full time post and one part time post (20 hours) of Clerical Officer / Deputy Registrar (Reg. Grade scp 13-16)

· IT Temporary posts – APPROVAL to make permanent two Scale 1 / 2 posts in the Office Automation Team

· Oracle Training – Ken Horton submitted a report on proposals to send members of his staff on Oracle training courses to enable them to be able to develop the CRM – AGREED that if the appropriate funding of £10,350 can be identified then approval be given for the training to be undertaken.

· IT Research and Development Programme – approved in principle – more details required on prioritisation of programme to be done following on from the workshops – bid for additional funding to be dealt with at budget time

· SOLAR – Search engine to be switched off  until a solution is found by Oracle – public access to SOLAR within six months

· Need to agree format for web page with all Lead Members – Councillor Antrobus has discussed the matter with all Lead Members and there have been no adverse comments – need to determine  who will be responsible for updating each Lead Members page

· Policy and Strategy button to go on web pages

· Clash of meeting dates – in future when staff in Support Services take a committee room booking they are to check with the caller whether or not there is any Elected Member involvement in the meeting and that the meeting has been cleared with the Members Diary held by Chris Ravenscroft .

· Budget – rationalisation in most instances already built into last years budget – however some will not be implemented in April 2001, which could create problems, therefore how realistic is it to build in any further measures. Any proposals now on accommodation will be new proposals

· FSG still having problems recruiting to debtors/creditors and payroll

· Council 15th November – response to budget consultation exercise – draft to be sent to Councillor Antrobus by 8th November 

· Customer Contact Centre  - looking to roll out next stage – to involve revenues both in Finance and Housing report required for both Lead Members – enormous potential for savings on cash collection

· Alan Westwood to write to Post Office Counters  seeking a meeting to discuss closures of post offices and the potential for joint working

